
Memorandum 
City of Lawrence  
Public Works 
 

TO: David L. Corliss, City Manager  
Diane Stoddard, Cynthia Wagner 

 

 
 

FROM: Chuck Soules, Director of Public Works 
 

 
 CC: Toni Wheeler, Randy Larkin, Scott McCullough, Mark Thiel, David Cronin, David 

Woosley, James Risner, Chuck Hoag 
 
 

DATE: December 5, 2012 
 

 
 RE: City Commission Agenda Item for December 18, 2012 

Black Hills AMI Project 
 

 
 

 
Background:  Black Hills Energy is the natural gas provider for the Lawrence area.  In an effort to 
improve/streamline their meter reading, Black Hills is embarking on wireless meter reading, Advance Metering 
Infrastructure (AMI) 
 
Project:  Black Hills has identified 29 locations at which they will need equipment to transmit data received from 
meters in the surrounding area.  
 
The equipment consists of a pole, collector or repeater, solar panel, and antenna.  Attached are typical installations 
and a list of the sites.  The sites were determined through a propagation study.  The City has requested and is 
working with Black Hills to co-locate on stop lights, where possible, to avoid/minimize adding poles in the right-of-
way.  The highlighted sites indicate those areas where Black Hills equipment will be added to a signal pole.  
 
Black Hills currently operates within the City’s right-of-way under a Franchise Agreement.  These installations will 
obtain a right-of-way permit, go through a Historic Environs review (when applicable) and Black Hills will contact 
adjacent and affected neighbors. 
 
The City has also discussed the opportunity to possibly share some of this technology/infrastructure with Black Hills 
for water meter reading.  There are a lot of details to this and Black Hills has indicated a willingness to cooperate 
when the City is ready to pursue this technology.   
 
Representatives from Black Hills will be present at the City Commission meeting for discussion and to answer 
questions.  
 
Action Requested:  Receive report on Black Hills AMI (Advance Metering Infrastructure) project.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Charles F. Soules, P.E. 
Director of Public Works  
 
CFS/ch 
 
Attachments:  Site Locations 
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